
Highlights	


• Thank you for praying for us as we 

continue the ministry here in the 
Basque region. There are plenty of 
things to write about as the Lord 
blesses in many areas. Several of 
our men are still helping us get the 
new Lazkao building more and 
more finished. Ongoing projects and 
financial challenges include 
building a platform, a pulpit, and 
some portable dividers. There is 
painting still to do as well as huge 
curtains to separate the 
auditorium. We are having 
difficulties with the power 
situation, as the various heating 
units and equipment keep tripping 
the breakers! But there are no 
complaints since we are all 
delighted with the huge building we 
now can enjoy in so many more 
ways than the old one. 

• In February, we had our 31st 
intensive institute at Aierdi and are 
now planning the 32nd, for June 7. 
Our guest Bible teacher will be 
veteran missionary, Marvin 
Robertson. 

• We also are looking forward to a 
number of visitors and teams 
arriving in the next few months. 
Please follow all these ministries 
through our Facebook or websites. 

• Thank you for your prayers!

Last fall, we announced the 
salvation of Luci, who is the 
shortest one in the picture. Mimi 
spends discipleship time with her 
every week and we have seen her 
grow spiritually. 

She immediately had a desire to 
share her faith with others, and the 
first fruit came in the person of 
Nora. She is the lady in the gray 
sweater,  saved several weeks ago. 
Like so many immigrant ladies 

here, she takes care of an elderly 
person, living in the home of that 
family. Nora can only get out every 
other weekend, so that is as often 
as she can come to church. But she 
is growing in Christ and recently 
joined the Bible memorization 
program that a number of our 
believers are involved in. She has 
had an extremely difficult life but is 
learning to find her joy and peace in 
her new relationship with the Lord.

www.countingthestars.org

GOSPEL BUSINESS CARDS. This is a new 
kind of literature we are producing and giving 
out. It has our “In Jesus Christ there is always 
hope” logo on the front. On the back are John 
3:16, website, and other contact information.

DANNY & JORDAN. Our second son, Danny, 
is happily engaged to the young lady who 
visited us on a mission trip last June. They are 
planning a September wedding and eventually 
coming back to Spain as missionaries.

DIVIDED SESSIONS. This month, the ladies 
in the Goierri church are having a five week 
conference in our second Sunday morning 
session. That obviously means the men are 
getting special attention too!
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